

United States Department of the Interior Office of the Secretary



Ms. Claire M. Grady Director, Defense Procurement and Acquisition Policy Department of Defense 3060 Defense Pentagon Washington, DC 20301-3060

OCT 1 2015

Dear Ms. Grady:

I, Keith O'Neill, Associate Director, Department of the Interior, Interior Business Center, Acquisition Services Directorate, certify in accordance with the requirements of Section 801 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2008 that acquisitions conducted on the behalf of the Department of Defense by this contracting office in Fiscal Year 2016 will comply with defense procurement requirements for Fiscal Year 2016.

I can be reached at (703) 964-3600 or via e-mail at keith_oneill@ibc.doi.gov.

Sineerely

Keith J. O'Neill Associate Director

Acquisition Services Directorate